
The Holy Spirit is changing earthly lives and opening the door to eternal 
life for our Hmong brothers and sisters on the other side of the world. 
Since WELS began training Hmong Fellowship Church (HFC) leaders 
in 2012, their synod has grown from 55,000 to more than 100,000 
members. The message of free grace received from Jesus Christ has 
brought peace and growth to the HFC. The freedom of the gospel has 
changed the way they do ministry.

Pastor Tsavxwm Ham, Chairman of the HFC, has this to share with WELS 
members: 

I don’t have anything to send to my WELS brothers and sisters in the 
U.S. to even begin to show our gratitude or appreciation. All we can 
send is our ‘empty’ words of Thank You to you. But we are thankful. We 
trust that in the future the training will continue to equip leaders so that 
the gospel will spread to many more throughout Vietnam. Pray for us. 
Pray for our religious freedom in this country, especially for the Hmong 
in the rural areas. And pray that the many minority people will have the 
opportunity to hear the gospel and believe it. 

Your support will assist WELS Missions as we share the message of 
grace with even more Hmong people in Vietnam and the surrounding 
countries. Thank you for your prayers and gifts!  

Offerings to “Grace—Hmong outreach in Vietnam” can be made during worship 
(checks to the congregation) or online at wels.net/vietnamhmongoutreach. 
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